
October 25, 2021 Minutes

October 25, 2021
The regular meeting and work session of the Board of Education of the Centerville Community School
District was held October 25, 2021 at 6:30 pm in the board room of the Administration Office, 634
North Main, Centerville.

Call to order and roll call
President Marty Braster called the regular meeting to order at 6:31 pm.  Roll call to determine
quorum:

Present:  Brooke Johnson, Kevin Wiskus, Mike Moore, Mike Thomas, Bob Thomas, Kris Shondel,
Marty Braster

Absent:  None
Also present were Superintendent Tom Rubel and Chief Financial Officer Lisa Swarts

Welcome Visitors
Marty Braster welcomed any visitors.

Public Forum
There were no public comments.

Approve agenda
It was moved by Brooke Johnson and seconded by Kevin Wiskus to approve the agenda as stated.
Motion passed unanimously.

New Business

Consideration of Approval of Electric Line Easement
Tom Rubel reported out that the facilities committee had met earlier in the evening to discuss the item.  It
was the facilities committee’s recommendation not to approve the easement at the is time.  Due to this
recommendation, there was no action taken.

Adjourn
It was moved by Mike Thomas and seconded by Brooke Johnson to adjourn the regular meeting at 6:35
pm.  Motion passed unanimously.

Work Session

Call to order and roll call
President Marty Braster called the work session to order at 6:35 pm.  Roll call to determine
quorum:

Present:  Brooke Johnson, Kevin Wiskus, Mike Moore, Mike Thomas, Bob Thomas, Kris Shondel,
Marty Braster

Absent:  None
Also present were Superintendent Tom Rubel and Chief Financial Officer Lisa Swarts

Welcome Visitors
Marty Braster welcomed any visitors.

Public Forum
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There were no public comments.

Approve agenda
It was moved by Kevin Wiskus and seconded by Mike Moore to approve the agenda as stated.  Motion
passed unanimously.

Work Session

Student Achievement Reports by Building Principals
Each principal reported out on achievement data for their respective buildings.  Their reports consisted of:
comparisons of each building’s data against the state averages, the types of testing done at each level, and
methods for increasing scores in the identified areas.

Update on Summer Projects
The administration reported out on the summer project list that had been previously approved by the
board.  The report focused on completion status and budgeted amounts for each project.

Update on Food Service Program
Mr. Rubel informed the board that he was moving forward and seeking out information on the process for
the potential hiring of a food service management contract.  Several board members agreed that he should
be moving forward and there were no concerns or hesitations stated at this time.

Adjourn
It was moved by Bob Thomas and seconded by Kevin Wiskus to adjourn the work session at 8:21 pm.
Motion passed unanimously.

____________________________________                        ___________________________________
Board President, Marty Braster                                              Chief Financial Officer, Lisa Swarts
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